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Welcome, Wumindjika and G’day 

Whenever I learn something interesting, that I think may be of use to    
others, I feel an urge to share the information around, so herewith my  
latest discovery. In recent years it has become common at official           
occasions, meetings or special events to commence with either a           
Welcome to County or an Acknowledgement of Country as a mark of     
respect to the first nations people who have inhabited this great land for 
60,000 years.            But what is the difference between these two actions?                                                                                                             
Undoubtedly the most generous Welcome to Country I have ever            
experienced was several years ago in Shepparton, when a Yorta Yorta 
woman and her two daughters made the 50 or so of us at the               
presentation night, we were attending, feel as though we had just 
stepped into her own home, such was the warmth in her words.                                                                         
In contrast I have been a part of meetings where an acknowledgement of 
country is made to open the meeting and the person delivering it could be 
reading from the cornflakes packet and in a hurry to catch a train, so poor 
and disinterested is the delivery. It’s as though they’ve ticked that box and 
can now move onto the rest of the agenda.                                                                                                 
This annoys me because if you are going to undertake such a courtesy, at 
least have the grace to make it sound as though you are actually             
interested in what you are saying. So, I decided to investigate further and 
this is what have I learned about these two different but also similar      
proceedings. After all,  “all that’s learnt is never wasted”.                                                                                                            
Logically, only a person of indigenous descent can offer a Welcome to 
Country, because it has been their country for generations and only they 
are able to extend that welcome greeting, Also the person offering that 
welcome must be a member of the local Traditional Owner Group, in our 
neck of the woods that would be a Taungurung clan member. It is          
disrespectful to ask an indigenous person, not from the Traditional Owner 
Group, to do a Welcome to Country as it will cause them embarrassment 
and may also offend.                                                                                                       
A non-indigenous person can offer an Acknowledgement of Country as a 
mark of respect, usually at the commencement 
of a formal function, however subsequent     
speakers can also offer their acknowledgement 
too. Like to find out more? Check out this week’s 
Website of the Week  -  with thanks to Mitchell 
Shire Council’s Indigenous Resource Guide.                                                
Until next week, Pauline                                                           
And Kenny? was hanging out at the Highlands-
Caveat CFA meeting. 

 “ There is no such things as a 
dumb animal, only dumb          

humans.”                                   
George Kennedy (1923-2010)    

Interstate truckie & animal lover 
(in loving memory of Eleanor) 

The Granite News is an open but 
moderated community forum.  

Readers are encouraged to  
contribute articles and we also  

encourage you to air your views 
on things that interest or concern 

you within our community.   
We certainly welcome feedback 
from you, positive or otherwise 
on anything that is published in  

The Granite News 

WEBSITE of the WEEK 

https://
cdn.mitchellshire.vic.gov.au/
general-downloads/
Community%20Development/
MSC-Acknowledging-our-
Traditional-Owners-Guide-
2019_web.pdf   Mitchell Shire 
Council’s indigenous Resource 
Guide. 

Please note: Thursday evening is the deadline for inclusion in the following 

week’s TGN although this will depend on space and time constraints—thanks 

All sorts of ads  

FOR SALE 

ACCOMMODATION 

WANTED 

JOB VACANICES 

JOBS WANTED 

You name it and this space is 
YOURS                                         

email  -  editor@tgn.org.au  

Important Request…                                                                               
Would all those interested in Highlands       
Ramblers continuing please email Louise at 
mlcurrie@bigpond.com  by the end of  August 
at the latest.                                Thanks. 

Feedback? - editor@tgn.org.au        

or to subscribe on-line go to         

www.highlands.org.au 

WANTED 

mailto:mlcurrie@bigpond.com


Community Notices & Classifieds 

WOW!!     What a feast of culture, sport & entertainment ~ why would we want to live anywhere else?? 

CALENDAR of EVENTS  — August & September 

Saturday 24th August   
12  -  2pm 

HIGHLANDS BLACK MARKET                                                     at 94 Old Highlands Rd 

Bring along your excess produce, buy local and learn from each other.     Enquiries? -  Clare 0428 969366                                               

Saturday 24th August MACRAME WORKSHOP                                                   at Tablelands Community Centre 

Macrame, that creative knot craft of the 70s is making a comeback. See p.3 in 4/8/19’s TGN for details. 

Sat.24th & Sun. 25th 
August  9.30-4 & 9.30-12 

QIGONG WORSHOP  - Restoring Natural Harmony at One to One Wellbeing Centre, Euroa 

See last week’s attachment for details. Bookings are essential.    Enquiries? Vivien Watmough 57953349 

Sunday 25th August      
@ 10.30am 

HIGHLANDS RAMBLERS                                                 departing from Highlands Hall                           

A date for your diary, please let Louise Currie know ASAP if you are attending.                0435 990538                                                                    

Thursday 29th August  
from 5.30pm 

SECRET MEN’S BUSINESS                                                                 at Caveat Church   

All people in the district are welcome, pink note ($5) donation towards a BBQ, BYO and chat 

Friday 30th August        
@ 7pm 

SOUP & MOVIE NIGHT— Living the Change                            at Yea Council Chambers 

Yea River Catchment Landcare Group present inspiring stories for a sustainable future. See attachment 

for further details.                                                                                                             Enquiries? Judy 0448 972563 

Saturday 7th & Sunday 
8th September          

10am  - 4pm 

DARREN GILBERT’s OPEN STUDIO                                    2742 Highlands Rd, Highlands    

Darren’s studio, with his creative works is now open on first weekend each month.  An inspirational            

environment where both art and sculpture come to life in a beautiful scenic countryside of Highlands.  

Monday 9th September  
@ 11am 

HIGHLANDS SPINNING CLUB                                                                                                                                         

The Highlands Spinning Club will get together in 2019 at the same place—450 Caveat-Dropmore Rd, at 

the same time and with the same good company! BYO lunch and great tea & coffee will be provided.                             

.                                                                                                                                    Enquiries? - contact Jan  5790 4361                                               

Wednesday 11th             
September @ 9.30am 

TERIP TERIP MORNING TEA                                                 at Terip Community Centre 
This enjoyable social event is open to all members of the community, come along, enjoy a cuppa, swap 
any books or home-grown produce and enjoy meeting others. 

Friday 13th September 
@ 6.30pm 

DRINKS ON THE DECK                                                        at Highlands Community Hall  

Starts at 6.30pm bring food to share for a meal together and catch up with friends old and new. All  

welcome, especially new faces. Gold coin donation to cover power.                    57969247 & Contact Judy  

Every second         
Wednesday 10.30-12.30 

MURRINDINDI MOBILE LIBRARY SERVICE                        at Highlands Community Hall 
The Mobile Library visits the TGN area, based at the Highlands Hall every fortnight. Why not pop in??                        
Term 3 dates for 2019  -  August 28th, September 11th & 25th and October 2nd.  

Every Monday 

@ 10 am 

YOGA AT RUFFY                                                      at Tablelands Community Centre Ruffy 
Yoga with Kylie Penny is about to start. All welcome! Equipment provided, $20 per class or $153 per 
term paid upfront. (BYO water bottle) Any enquiries please call/SMS Kylie 0418 899966 or email      
kyliepenny@gmail.com    Please note bookings are essential via SMS, phone or email. 

Every Thursday               
@ 7.30 (sharp) - 9pm 

SWING DANCE CLASSES  -  Free!                                        at Euroa Uniting Church Hall 
Swing dances feature the jazzy Big Band music of the 1930s and 40s, and they are definitely all about 
having fun!!                                                                                                                          Enquiries?  Ray 0467 951559 

mailto:kyliepenny@gmail.com


Love Literature at the YWDC                                                                    
On Wednesday 28th August, the Y Water Discovery Centre is 
delighted to be hosting a book launch by one of the          
volunteer staff – Hendrik Dierich. Hendrik has written a 
book of poems and songs, entitled Dark Spectrum that 
showcases his talents and covers a wide range of topics and 
styles.                                                                                                     
He is very pleased and excited to be launching his first        
professional literary work at the Centre and invites anyone 
who is interested in poetry or literature to attend the official 
launch – Wednesday 28thAugust at 3pm – and then to enjoy 
a reading of some of his work.                                                                   
Afternoon tea will follow the launch formalities so RSVPs 
for catering purposes, by August 21st, are essential.                  
Ring 57972663 or email info@ywatercentre.com.au to be a 
part of this excellent afternoon.                                                               
For further information on the Y Water Discovery Centre 
visit www.ywatercentre.com.au, follow 
@ywaterdiscoverycentre or call 5797 2663. 

Reusable bags on offer ahead of plastic 
bag ban 
Member for Euroa, Steph Ryan, is offering residents of the 
Euroa electorate free re-usable shopping bags before     
plastic bags are banned in November this year.                              
Ms Ryan has told Parliament she supports a ban on single 
use plastic bags.                                                                            
From November 1 all single-use lightweight plastic shopping 
bags with a thickness of 35 microns or less will be banned, 
including bags made from degradable, biodegradable and 
compostable plastic.                                                                      
Produce bags used for unpackaged food like fruit, meat and 
seafood, garbage bags and bin liners and dog waste and 
nappy bags will still be legal.                                                  
“While there were a few grumbles when supermarkets   
voluntarily took the step of eliminating plastic bags, I think 
most of us have now adapted and changed our behaviour,” 
Ms Ryan said, “Anyone who wants a free reusable bag 
ahead of the ban is welcome to pop in or phone my office.”                    
In Victoria about 10 per cent of all waste disposed of to  
landfill is plastic, so eliminating single use plastic where we 
can is a small but very practical way we can reduce our    
environmental impact.                                                                  
Statistics from 2012-13 showed Australians were using 1.5 
million tonnes of plastic a year, or 65 kilograms per person. 
More than a third of that was single-use disposable         
packaging.                                                                                       
Globally, plastic production has grown rapidly in recent 
years and is expected to double again over the next 20 
years.                                                                                                      
All other states and territories in Australia, except Victoria 
and NSW have al-
ready banned light-
weight plastic       
shopping bags.                                                                                                    
Anyone wanting a 
reusable bag ahead of 
the ban can pick one 
up from Ms Ryan’s 
office in Bridge St, Benalla, or phone the office on 5762 1600 
in order to have one posted. 

Water Savings in the Home                         
Despite the dump of winter rain last weekend we are still 

under the average for precipitation this year. So an article 

in an issue of RENEW magazine “Wise Water Ways”        

outlined a number of measures, open to the average 

householder, for water conversation strategies around the 

home. The following suggestions might come in handy,  

particularly as Victoria’s water costs have risen around 25% 

on last year. 

LEAKS  - dripping taps and leaking toilets are the hidden 

wasters of much household water. A slight leak in your  

toilet can consume more than 4,000L a year and a more 

significant leak up to 96,000L. A tap dripping once per   

second wastes around 7,000L a year. There is an Australian 

invention called the Aqua Trip Leak Detection System 

www.aquatrip.com.au which can detect abnormal water 

use.                                                                                                 

BATHROOM  - The shower is the biggest water guzzler in 

the home accounting for an average of around 34% of    

indoor water use. Fitting a waterwise shower head can 

reduce shower use by up to 50% www.showersaver.com.au 

Installing low flow taps in the bathroom can reduce water 

use from 18L per min to just 2L a minute. Turning the tap 

off while cleaning your teeth is also a no brainer.                   

TOILET  -  The toilet is the second biggest user of water 

inside the home, around 26%. Older single flush toilets use 

around 12L per flush. Replacing these with water efficient 

dual flush cisterns can save around 60% of this water use. A 

simple alternative is to place a brick or a 2L bottle of water 

in the cistern.                                                                                    

LAUNDRY  - The laundry is also a high water use area of the 

home, so wait until you have a full load of washing before 

turning on the machine. If replacing an old washing        

machine, front loaders are more efficient than top loaders. 

KITCHEN  - Kitchens account for 10% of water use in the 

home. Water saving strategies can be as simple as waiting 

until the dishwasher is full before turning the machine on. 

MONITORING YOUR WATER USE  - The first step in home 

water conservation is to understand how much water you 

are using and where. Once you know that you can take 

steps to implement water saving strategies.                            

www.watercorporation.com.au has a water calculator that 

gives green, amber and red light results, then an action 

plan for steps you can take to improve your result. 

 

mailto:info@ywatercentre.com.au
http://www.ywatercentre.com.au
http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=2ahUKEwjtha3V5OTbAhWBV7wKHRLbBZAQjRx6BAgBEAU&url=http%3A%2F%2Ffijisun.com.fj%2F2017%2F10%2F21%2Fhow-plastic-bag-levy-works%2F&psig=AOvVaw3LV0LUMz5U4kdO4VwBCc3V&ust=152


 
 

Kopanica Pastoral  

Ph. 0357 904 235 

Mob. 0429 804 235 

Rabbit Ripping, Dams, Driveways  

General Earthworks & Equip. Hire 

 

 

        FRANZ KLOFT  

  MECHANICAL REPAIRS 

Repairs & service of vehicles            

Tyres, Windscreens, Exhausts, 

Batteries, Wheel alignment,   

Brakes, Automatic transmission 

& we do  New car servicing 
Phone 5795 2910                       FREE 

38 Railway Street, Euroa      QUOTES 

CF & HL HANDASYDE BUILDERS 

Established 1978 

NEW HOMES, EXTENSIONS, 

RENOVATIONS, DOMESTIC, RURAL 

ALL YOUR BUILDING REQUIREMENTS. 

Registered Building Practitioner 

Call Colin for a quote 

Telephone: 0419 502 782 

AG Fencing  &  
Contracting Services 

Grant Wheatley                   
All fence constructions,  

Equipment maintenance & Pump 
repairs, Blasting Service 

 “Not sure if we do it?”  
Give us a call   

0407 028 122 

 Kopanica 

 Pastoral 

 Company P/L 
 Livestock, Water and                                                   

General Cartage 
We Will Cart Anything   

Phone   5790 4235  
Mobile     0447 775 247 

EDUCATION SPACE  
For Hire 

The Tablelands Community 

Centre at Ruffy 

Ideal for Meetings, Lectures or Arts 

& Crafts 

Very Reasonable Rates 

Contact Melissa Macdowall 

0404 833388 

Relax, Restore & Reconnect    

 at Reiki Insight 

     7 Semi Circle, Yea   Karli 

Chase     Reiki Master     

   0425 794 838   

www.reikiinsight.com 

Chris Sharman     

Energy Efficiency & Solar Energy 

Specialist  

Acme – Air Conditioning |      

Electrical | Solar  

M: 0418 551 301   

T: Office - 9785 7339 

E: chris@acmeair.com.au 

IT Professional in the      

Highlands 

Can help with all problems with 

your mobile phone, I Pad,  box 

computer or any 

email issues     

Happy to travel 

John Rogers 0478 221311 

Donation from  
Supporters of the  

SUGAR GLIDER 

 

 

 

 

 

Seymour Equine & 

Rural 

Supplying everything you need with products & 

expertise in                                                 * Animal 

production 

* Pasture/Crop production 

* Fencing & livestock handling systems  

 Your ONE stop shop 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

  

 

ROGAINING 

Kelly’s Hut   

B&B 

Coming Soon 

both ad & hut 

 

 

Thompson Sound 
PtyLtd  

 

Sound PA Systems for      
Special Events 

Stephen 0409 672 602 

www.thompsonsound.com.au  

HABBIES HOWE BEEF 

MATURE, WELL HUNG & 
AVAILABLE                           

IGA SEYMOUR                   
GARY’S MEATS, PRAHRAN    

MARKET                                 
L&L MEATS, BENTLEIGH   

 SCOTCH AND FILLET              
ST HELENA, MENTONE & 

MERNDA 

Solar Design & Installation 
Experts in Off Grid Battery 
Systems, Solar Grid Tied 
and back up Generators.       

Craig Andrew 0419889555 

http://www.reikiinsight.com/
mailto:chris@acmeair.com.au
http://www.thompsonsound.com.au

